
 

 

CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Lindsay Marshall, Management Analyst II, Public Works 

DATE:     January 27, 2025 

SUBJECT: 
Resolution No. 5864-25 Authorizing the City Manager to Execute A Grant Agreement with the Oregon 
Department of Emergency Management for Emergency Management Equipment 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council adopt Resolution No. 5864-25 to accept emergency management equipment.  

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
In early 2024, the City of Tualatin applied for and was awarded two pieces of emergency management 
equipment via the State Preparedness and Incident Response Equipment (SPIRE) Grant Program.  This grant 
supplies equipment to local governments and other recipients for emergency preparedness, to be used during 
an emergency to decrease the risk for loss of life and property damage.  Awarded equipment is to be housed at 
the City of Tualatin and is available for use by other jurisdictions by request. All jurisdictions participating in 
the SPIRE program use the Oregon Resource Coordination Assistance Agreement (ORCAA).  The City was 
awarded a portable light plant and a generator. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow the City to accept the emergency 
management equipment, to be utilized during emergencies, both local and within the State of Oregon as 
needed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
The equipment is purchased by the State of Oregon. All maintenance and insurance requirements would be 
funded by the City of Tualatin.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Resolution No. 5864-25 
- Oregon Department of Emergency Management Statewide Preparedness and Incident Response Grant 
Agreements 
 


